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Subject:	Buying Dutch train tickets online
Train tickets issued by the Dutch NS Groep for journeys in the Netherlands can be bought online at the site www.ns.nl, but payment can be made only using a Dutch bank account. The operator points out that the payment system used, iDeal, is also accessible for foreign banks. Up until now, however, it is being used exclusively by Dutch banks.
Given that no alternative payment systems (such as PayPal, credit cards, etc.) are offered, this amounts to discrimination against foreign customers, who are unable to buy discounted online tickets. The price paid at the ticket counter is often significantly higher. This discrimination particularly affects people living in the border regions and cross-border commuters.
Such examples highlight the fact that the single euro payments area (SEPA) has not been implemented as planned by 1 August 2014, in line with Regulation (EU) No 260/2012.
1.	What practical steps will the Commission take to ensure that the SEPA Regulation is fully implemented across Europe?
2.	Does the Commission consider that the above case constitutes a barrier in the internal market?
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